BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MARCH 3, 2011
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Jim Schwarz, Bill Strader, and Michael Frederick-Martinez.  

Guests: Keely Saunders

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Bill made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of the February 3rd meeting and called for approval of them.  Bill made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Jim seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Bill Strader reviewed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $24,560.92.  Bill noted an increase of $100 from last month’s ending balance was due to a rebate from our insurance provider.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Michael seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Restroom door replacement – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported that the new doors have been ordered, and we are now waiting for their delivery.  In the meantime, the women’s restroom has been destroyed by vandals, including breaking the wash basin off the wall, and tearing down partitions between fixtures.  Ross will call a repairman to repair this damage.  He will also look into purchasing stainless steel fixtures that cannot be broken.

Broken toys in kids play area – ACTION ITEM – Keely and Peg are still in the process of deciding which toys to order. 

Park Bulletin Board – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported he is waiting for better weather to work on this outside project.  

Permit Parking signs – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported he will be contacting Zumar Signs in the near future for bids. 

.  
Document storage – ACTION ITEM – Bill reported he has the binder of documents, and will pass it on to Ross. 

Clean-up Swimming Area – Ross and Keely reported that the water has come in too fast, and no clean-up was accomplished in the kids’ swimming area.  We will try for a better outcome next year.

Security lighting – ACTION ITEM – Ross is waiting for pictures from Peg of the light pole in Jack’s yard.  Then Ross will contact an electrical company about installing the light pole.  
















 NEW BUSINESS

Building shutters – Peg suggested we replace the plywood sheets nailed over the windows with shutters similar to the ones on the Prairie Ridge community hall.   ACTION ITEM – Phil reported he has taken those pictures and will send them to the rest of the board members. 
Spring newsletter – Bill delivered a draft of the 2011 newsletter.  After a review the board agreed the draft looked complete and can be forwarded to Tom Timm for mailing with the spring billing.  

The next board meeting will be on April 7th, 2011.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:21.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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